Kyle Hart Biography:

Kyle Hart grew up in southern Virginia, spending every possible minute hunting, fishing, hiking, and
camping the rolling hills and forests around his home, as well as national parks in Virginia and beyond.
He graduated from Hampden-Sydney College in 2016 and has worked for various conservation
nonprofits ever since. He joined the National Parks Conservation Association in early 2020 and has been
working on the environmental and national park impacts of data centers since early 2021.

Kyle helped form the Virginia Data Center Reform Coalition in 2022, and he has testified before the
Virginia and Maryland General Assembly in support of numerous policies that would protect parks, air,
water, and communities from inappropriate data center development. He successfully advocated to stop
a large proposed data center project in Caroline County, VA, that would have negatively impacted
segments of the Richmond National Battlefield Park at the site of the Battle of North Anna.

Kyle lives in Richmond, VA with his wife and their dog. In his free time, he can be found hunting, fishing,
camping around Virginia, or tending to his garden in the backyard.



